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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               
September 6, 2022
   The Sept. 6th meeting of the DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Ed Wenzel at 6:00p.m. A prayer before the lunch was given by Chaplin Gary Davidson. A lunch of chicken and the fixing with no cost to the members.

    At 6:30 Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting, with the salute to the Flag and the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chaplin Davidson gave the opening prayer, and draping of the POW - MIA chair.  
     Roll call of Officers – All but 2 Officers were present. The 2 officers absent were on vacation.  13 members were in attendance.
    The minutes of the Aug. 2, 2022 were presented in a written form.  Being no corrections, Jerry Eaton moved to approved minutes, 2nd by Gary Davidson. Motion carried. 
     Visitors - Robert Daley will transfer to the Chapter, he was a life member from Colorado.  The Adjutant will do the transfer.  Welcome Robert Daley.

     Treasurer Report – balance in checkbook $16,023.37, $86.05 for Sept. meal.  Will order some Chapter covers and Forget-Me-Nots when National has some to purchase.  Motion by Jim Genz to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented, 2nd by Larry Wodack.  Motion carried.  We have 1,422 Forget-Me-Nots on hand for next year.
     Sickness & Distress – John Barton had a stroke this past week, is slowly getting better.   The Chapter to send a card with a $75.00 floral plant, a motion by Larry Wodack, 2nd by Jerry Eaton  Motion carried. 
     Unfinished Business – Plants for the Veterans that are in the nursing homes will be order from Wood’s Floral. Friday Nov. 11th will be the delivery date.  Will have more info at the next meeting. Dept. Fall Conference, Madison Oct 19-22, 2022. Delegates are Steve Mielke –Service Officer, Paul Birschbach – Adjutant and Ed Wenzel – Chapter Commander & State Officer of the Day.  Thank You from Jim Krumbein. His wife passed on July 29th .  He donated the memorial money to Hospice, sorry for your loss.  Our prayers are with you.

     New Business – The passing of Pack Act Bill will help Veterans with their disability claims.  Sept. 20th from 9:00am to 3:00 pm the Fond du Lac County Expo Center will have Mental Health summit.  All Veterans are invited to get up to date info on their Veterans benefits.  DAV will have a booth and need members to man the booth.  Membership recruitment.  We will have 11 meeting each year. No meeting in Jan. Oct.4th lunch – Jim Genz.  Being no further business, Commander Wenzal held a moment of silence for our departed members.  The Salute to the Flag.  A closing prayer by our Chaplain Davidson, with the undraping of the POW - MIA chair.  Motion to adjourn made by Jerry Eaton, 2nd by Richard Schroeder.  Motion carried.  Next meeting Oct. 4th at 6:00pm. 
Winner of the attendance prize – Robert Daley, who donated the money back to the Chapter. Thanks Robert!                                                                                             
Submitted by,   Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant                                                                        

